

NEUQUA VALLEY

BOOSTER CLUB



Minutes of **May 13, 2024**, NVHS Athletic Booster meeting in person: 5:00 p.m. at NVHS.

OFFICERS: (bold in attendance)

President: Cari Mohler

Vice President: Joe Mattia

Treasurer: Joe Scardina

Secretary: Julie O'Keefe

Athletic Director: Branden Adkins

COMMITTEE CHAIR (bold in attendance):

Concessions Co-chairs: Open chair position

Fundraising Co-chairs: Rich & Nicole Catizone

Membership: Jackie Dillon

Newsletter/Website/Social Media: Jessica Gust

Volunteer Coordinator: Carrie Foley

Wildcat Wear: Krista Leifheit/Abbie Reitzel /Marnee Friedman /Karen Young

Scholarship: Shirley Navarro/Alison Senese

Sponsorship: Mark Mohler

Agenda

Meeting was called to order at 5:00pm – Alison Senese motioned and Shirley Navarro 2nd the motion.

President (Cari)

- Working on transition to new Board. If all current board members can look their folders in the Google Drive and update everything by July 1st.

Athletic Director (Branden Adkins)

- Spring sports are wrapping up and heading into the post-season.
- Emails went sent out to all coaches to submit their wish lists.
- GoFan Athletic passes have been rolled over and are now available to be purchased for next year.
- Aug 16th will be the Wildcat Kickoff in the main circle.
- For next year, the Senior Posters need to be addressed and streamlined. One idea is going through Boosters and make it a fundraising opportunity.
- Also want to create more of a funding requirement parameter with in the programs- to be addressed next year.

Sponsorship (Mark Mohler)

- Sponsor Signs on Athletic fence expire on the last day of school. Discussions need to be if they should be kept up or take them down, or call to inquire about next year renewal.

Treasurer (Joe Scardina)

- Taxes are all done from last year.
- Joe will sit down in June with the new Treasurer for next year.
- Joe and Cari need to go to bank and transfer everything over.

Scholarship (Shirley Navarro/Alison Senese)

- All applications were scored and the scholarships were awarded.
- Joe Mattia will hand out the scholarships at the event. Krista will put the signs in the yards.
- Joe Scardina will write out the checks in July.

Concessions (Cari Mohler)

- Track meet did well last week.
- Boys volleyball has done well too.
- Recommending that the Concession Chair is a 3 person team next year – one for Fall, Spring & Winter. It can be time very consuming for just one person all year.
- We are still looking for more volunteers to Chair Concessions next year in addition to Huma.
- Cari will send out the email about different Clubs volunteering at Concessions for Football games. The Clubs would get a percentage of the money made at the football games.
- The trailer was open for a Baseball game and only made \$20. Discuss for next year if it should be open or not next year.
- Track and Field could make a lot more money if they could get their volunteers organized for next year. Pizzas were selling fast. Consider hot dogs for next year as well for Spring sports.
- The Board will need to do a Spring clean up in the outdoor concessions as there is quite a bit of product left over.
- Consistent Team Liaisons (one parent volunteer) is really needed from each sport team next year.

Wildcat Wear (Krista Leifheit)

- Been ordering product for Fall.
- Wildcat Wear will be open during the Fine Arts Festival this Saturday at 10am.
- Frosh Fest is the Monday after Wildcat Kickoff in Aug and Wildcat Wear will be open.
- Any volunteers interested in helping with the Fall Trailer let Krista know.

Fundraising (Rich Catizone/Nicole Catizone)

- All Spring yard signs were delivered.
- Sharko's fundraiser did well this Spring. For next year, if there were 4 solid restaurants it could be profitable.

Social Media (Jess Gust)

- Just keep Jess posted on any dates/events upcoming.

Volunteers (Carrie Foley)

- Last sign up was posted.

Membership (Jackie Dillon)

- No new memberships from last month.
- Go Fan is ready to go and the verbiage is the same as last year.
- We don't have the calculations yet of who has highest Booster member percentage for the Spring Team – need the team numbers from Carolyn.

Meeting adjourned at 5:49pm, Cari Mohler motioned Jess and 2nd the motion.

Next MEETING: Transition meeting will be **Tuesday, June 11th at 6pm** at Cari Mohler's house 3758 Timber Creek Lane.